
 

 

 

July 30, 2021 

RE: San Mateo Union High School District 

Basic Pacific 
Talyssa Cummings 
P.O. Box 6557 
Monona, WI 53716 
 

Dear Talyssa, 

I regret to inform you that San Mateo UHSD has elected to terminate its COBRA and Retiree coverage 
through Basic  effective September 1, 2021.  We thank you for the assistance you have provided on this 
account and welcome any questions.   

If you have any questions, please contact me at 650-558-2208. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Kirk Black 
Deputy Superintendent, Human Resources and Student Services 

cc: Barbara Smith, USI Insurance Services 
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